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In the presented study, the author presents a technical note wherein they examine the
effect of spatial elevation on topographic shielding corrections for cosmogenic nuclide
production when using an ArcGIS-based toolbox previously published by Li (2018). In this
work, the author uses the toolbox presented by Li (2018) and compares field shielding
measurements from three different locations in western Europe with calculations made for
these same locations based on DEMs with an x-y resolution of 30 m (SRTM), 2 m (TanDEM-
X), and 2 m (Black Forrest high-resolution DEM). This works aims to evaluate not only the
differences between these three DEMs and field measurements but also how do these
differences affect 10Be calculated exposure ages. The results of this work show that in
most cases, the differences in shielding calculated using the different DEMs and field
evaluations are minor. The biggest source of deviation between DEMs turned out to be
vegetation-correction which resulted in more accurate shielding factors in the Black
Forrest (low elevation forested area).

Overall, this work presents a very detailed examination of a published ArcGIS-based tool
that is used by some of the cosmogenic nuclide community and offers an ultimately
reassuring albeit underwhelming result of little to no measurable differences between the
examined DEMs and field evaluations. I think this work could be of interest to users of this
tool as well as other people in the cosmogenic nuclide community and could eventually be
published as a short technical note. However, I believe that this work as it is currently
written is over specified and will be hard to follow for most readers. As such, I recommend
that this work be significantly revised before it can be accepted for publication in
GChron. To improve the manuscript, I would suggest addressing the attached.

 

Sincerely,



Michal Ben-Israel

Please also note the supplement to this comment: 
https://gchron.copernicus.org/preprints/gchron-2022-18/gchron-2022-18-RC2-supplemen
t.pdf
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